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20 YEARS  

IN A ROW!  

2 0 1 7  A N N U A L  P A R T N E R S  

See page 8 for details. 

See page 10 for details. 

KC Metro APWA is social! Like us on 
Facebook! 

See page 15 for details. 

 

Affinis 
GBA 

Olathe, KS 
Wilson & Co. 

Walter P. Moore 
CDM Smith 

Burns & McDonnell 
Kissick Construction 

HDR 
Trekk 
SKW 

TranSystems 
HNTB 

Itõs time to register your team for the annual  
BBQ Challenge on June 16! 

Show off your skills at the YP 
Mini Golf Tournament! 

National Public Works Week Awards Luncheon 
During Mid-AmXñMay 25 

See page 12 for details. 

https://www.facebook.com/KCMetroChapterAPWA


  2 

 

PRESIDENTõS PERSPECTIVE  
 F R O M  R O B  K R E W S O N 

May 21 ï 27 is National Public Works Week and the KC Metro Chapter 

is VERY busy as we prepare to celebrate!  And we have a LOT to 

celebrate! 

First, Patty Hilderbrand (Kansas City, Missouri Public Works) has been 

selected as one of the Top Ten Public Works Leaders of the Year by 

National APWA!  Congratulations Patty! 

The chapter was also notified that two of our local submittals were 

selected for national awards.  The Kansas City Downtown Streetcar 

project was selected as the Transportation Project of the Year over $75 million and the 

Kansas City Smart City Infrastructure project was selected for the Technical Innovation 

Awardé.Way to Go!!   

Pattyôs Top Ten Award will be presented and these national awards will be recognized 

during the National Public Works Week luncheon on Thursday, May 25th and again at 

the 2017 PWX Awards Reception in Orlando, Florida. 

April Awards Luncheon ï In addition to the above national award winners, the chapter 

also celebrated and recognized our deserving local projects, individuals and processes on 

April 12th at the Grand Street Café.  Congratulations and thank you to all that prepared 

submittals for consideration.    

More congratulations to the 62 individuals from 24 agencies who completed the Public Works Institute ð Public Works 

Management Fundamentals on April 4-6 in Independence, MO.  For more information see the article later in this PubNews.  

2017 Mid-Am eXpo (MAX) ï There is still time to 

register for this amazing conference and exposition to 

be held at the Overland Park Convention Center May 

24-26.  This triennial gathering of our five Heart of 

America Chapters (Iowa, Kansas, KC Metro, Missouri 

and Nebraska) is a ñmust attendò event.  I will see 

you there! 

..did I mention that we are òbusyó?!?  

2018 PWX ð The countdown continues for PWX to come to Kansas City!!  In order 

to make this amazing event happen, we need our Chapter agencies, firms and 

companies to step forward to be a local Booster for the event.  Below is the current 

list of Boosters that have already made their commitments and I encourage others 

to get their names added to this list of local leaders. 

 
Public Private 
PLATINUM Level Booster: PARTNER Level Boosters: 

City of Olathe, KS GBA 
GOLD Level Booster: HDR 

City of Leawood, KS Olsson Associates 
SILVER Level Booster: SUPPORTER Level Boosters: 

Johnson County Public Works Affinis 
  BHC Rhodes 

  Walter P. Moore 
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D E L E G A T E  D E T A I L S  

F R O M  J O E  J O H N S O N 

This is the time of year when National is notifying Chapters of their award winners. As some may know the 
Chapter has another Top 10 Winner. Our newest Top 10 winner is Patty Hilderbrand with the City of 
Kansas City, MO Public Works Department. Congratulations to Patty, a great selection.   
 
This month we will celebrate National Public Works Week the week of May 21 through 27. The Chapter will 
be celebrating NPWW on May 25 and the Overland Park Convention Center during the Mid-Am 
Conference. We will be celebrating NPWW with the Kansas, Missouri, Iowa and Nebraska Chapters.  Mark 
it on your calendar to be part of the celebration and honor Patty Hilderbrand and all National award 
winners from these Chapters. 
 
This yearôs National Congress or as it is now referred to PWX will be in Orlando, Florida from August 27-30. Registration is open, so 
take a look at what is being offered and sign up to be part of this great event.  
 
The KC Metro Chapter will be hosting the 2018 PWX. The management committee is well on its way working on the different venues 
for this event. The committee is working on the volunteer web site listing all the committees and the different events volunteers will be 
needed for. Once this is up and running notices will be sent out asking for volunteers to sign up for the event they want to help with. It 
is anticipated that we will need 400 volunteers. So there is plenty of opportunity to help with this event.  
 
National membership continues to climb and is currently at 29,512. The 1st Time member offer has brought in 788 so far this calendar 
year. The KC Metro Chapter membership is 783. We anticipate membership growing over the next year with the 2018 PWX being in 
Kansas City. We look forward to having new members to help us host this event.   
 
The Council of Chapters held its Annual winter meeting on February 18-19 in Kansas City with more than 70 members in attendance. 
The committees used the opportunity to set strategic plans, continue working on assigned projects and resources, and to network 
with fellow delegates. The Council of Chapterôs Steering Committee meet in Kanas City April 27-28 to talk about how the Council of 
Chapters will move forward incorporating the new Strategic Plan recently established by National. The Steering Committee is working 
on changes/updates to its procedures to be presented at the 2017 PWX.   
 
As always, if you have an item that you want to bring before the Chapter or National, just let me know.    
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Matthew Schmitz with the City of Shawnee has graciously offered to take over the role as Webpage Webmaster! 
Please see Matthewôs information below, he would be happy to help with any of your webpage needs! 

mschmitz@cityofshawnee.org 

With all of the changes taking place in the KC Metro Area, I thought it would be good to take a step back 
and look around. Iôve seen a lot of new faces in positions that have been occupied for a long time by the 
same person. For instance, Iôm writing a Techno Minute, which was expertly handled by Mike Ross for 
over a decade. A new U.S. President took office in January and Bob Barker was replaced by Drew Carry. 
 
That said, one thing that has stayed pretty much the same is concrete using the Kansas City Metro 
Materials Board (KCMMB) specifications. Itôs still gray, intact and performing the way that it was intended. 
 
KCMMB was originally established around the turn of the 21st century to address the premature failure of 
concrete because of D-cracking or the fracture of limestone aggregate due to freeze thaw cycles. As a 
result of this method of failure, KCMMB introduced new requirements on aggregate including low 
absorption and a visually distinguishable color from that of limestone. Currently, all coarse aggregates 
used in KCMMB concrete must be initially approved by the KCMMB Board. Physical and chemical 
properties of the materials are checked against the specification and a sample of the material is reviewed for visual characteristics. 
Once the initial approval has been made coarse aggregates are reapproved on an annual basis.  
 
Since KCMMB was formed it has undergone a name change, growth in membership and usage, and some specification tweaks. I 
started working with the Board in 2005 and since then very little has changed in specification requirements. Coarse and Fine 
Aggregate, Cement and Secondary Cementitious Materials (SCM), water, water reducer and air entrainment admixtures are mixed 
into a quality concrete. The thing that sets KCMMB apart from other concrete is the stringent requirements on coarse aggregates, 
how the approval process works and how the approved mixes are presented.  
 
Annual renewals for all materials are required for KCMMB approval. The materials are submitted to the KCMMB administrator for 
review and are then added to the website, www.kcmmb.org, upon approval. All material documentation is available to Members of 
KCMMB on the website. After material approval, concrete suppliers can then submit mix designs for approval to the administrator. 
Preapproved materials streamline the process for producers and owners alike. The only items needed to be submitted on the website 
in addition to the mix design form are concrete strength tests and admixture specific information. All submittals are handled 
electronically either through forms or PDF. 
 
Once approved, mix designs are posted to the website and available for use in the KCMMB year running from April 1st to March 30th. 
All the information needed by the owner/inspector can be easily located on the site, and can be accessed anywhereðif inspectors 
have a mobile device, the information is at their fingertips. 
 
So you may ask yourself what benefits come from joining and accepting KCMMBôs requirements? Members of KCMMB save their 
taxpayers money by reducing the amount of expensive repair of failed concrete and sharing the costs associated with review of mix 
design submittals. They also enjoy the added benefit of reduced orange cones on the road. The inspectors on the jobsite have 
confidence that the mix has been reviewed and all they need to do is confirm the mix designation. Additionally, if there are questions 
about the concrete being provided on the site the inspectors can quickly wash off a handful of concrete to verify they have a hard rock 
aggregate.  
  
KCMMB meets quarterly to discuss current happenings in the concrete industry. Members also share experience in this setting and 
discuss how each address different construction practices. Local DOT, industry representatives and academics attend the meetings 
and provide input to cover the spectrum of the concrete world. If you would like to find out more about KCMMB please visit the 
website www.kcmmb.org, watch the video found on the site or contact me at jmiller@gbateam.com. 

T E C H N O  M I N U T E  
F R O M  J O S H  M I L L E RðG B A 

mailto:mschmitz@cityofshawnee.org
http://www.kcmmb.org
http://www.kcmmb.org
mailto:jmiller@gbateam.com
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R E C E N T  E V E N T S  

From April 4-6, sixty-two public works supervisors, managers, leaders and others aspiring to those types of positions attended Public 
Works Institute Module III, Public Works Management Fundamentals.  This springôs module was held in the Membersô Auditorium of 
the Midwest Public Risk (MPR) building in Independence, MO.  MPR provides risk management and insurance to many of our APWA 
member agencies and was an excellent partner for conducting this PWI.  Due to MPR allowing us to use their facility cost-free, the 
Chapter was able to offer this valuable three day training for only $250.  On the final day, attendance certificates were presented to 
the attendees, just before the following photo was taken: 

Public Works Institute-Public Works Management Fundamentalsñ From Larry Frevert 

Left to Right:  Chip Voigts ï Lenexa, Daniel Vandenbos ï Roeland Park, Frank Peoples ï Leawood, Craig Murphy ï Lenexa, Rob Krewson ï Chapter President, 

Ron Harper ï Roeland Park, Alicia Herbert ï Kansas City, MO, xxx, Patrick Martin ï Grain Valley, Chris Porras ï Shawnee, Brandon Moore ï Grandview, Rick 

Roberts ï Olathe, xxx, Clyde Cameron ï Riverside, Tim Underwood ï Jackson County, Kyle Fleeman ï Overland Park, Taylor Cox ï Leeôs Summit, Jesse 

Rhynerson ï Overland Park, Monisha Smith ï Kansas City, MO, Alysen Abel ï Riverside, Kenny Hamm ï Shawnee, Steve Robbins ï Leeôs Summit, Bryan Holt ï 

Raytown, Nick Lightner ï Leeôs Summit, Shawn Graff ï Leeôs Summit, Tom Weninger ï Merriam, Cassie Cunningham ï Harrisonville, Ryan Hays ï Leawood, Joe 

Nick ï Shawnee, Sarah Jones ï Grandview, Eric Nobert ï UGWYCOKCKS, Abbie Aldridge ï Fairway, Jason Nida ï Shawnee, Terri Dexter ï Lenexa, Lyman 

Braden ï Grandview, Rick Allen ï Fairway, Randy Sellers ï Lenexa, David Wright ï Lenexa, John Pack ï UGWYCOKCKS, Jeff Kuhne ï Owensville, Cody Ferris ï 

Edgerton, Jason McLemore ï Shawnee, Chuck Aldridge ï Fairway, Aaron Oliphant ï Riverside, Dennis Torrence ï Overland Park, Larry Frevert ï PWI Director 

(Hidden or not present for photo:  Mark Cella ï Raytown, Jody Demaline ï Spring Hill, Ray Ibarra ï Junction City, Jeff Jauhola ï St. Joseph, Rod McQuerry ï St. 

Joseph, David Mosher ï St. Joseph, Jeffrey Parker ï St. Joseph, Brad Phillips ï UGWYCOKCKS, Chris Pringer ï Jefferson City, Russ Rackers ï Jefferson City, 

Ted Semadeni ï Lenexa, Lee Sommers ï St. Joseph, Brandon Stegeman ï Jefferson City, Brad Stumpe ï Jefferson City, Shawn Stumpe ï Jefferson City, Fred 

Tustin ï Grand Island, Kevin West ï Kansas City, MO,) 

Thanks also to the talented and dedicated members of the KC Metro Chapter and the region who served as presenters for Module III.  

They were: 

¶ Chuck Williams, Retired 
¶ Tony Hofmann, Overland Park 
¶ Sean Reilly, Overland Park 
¶ Kyle Dieckmann, Overland Park 
¶ Todd Foster, MPR 
¶ Doug Wesselschmidt, Shawnee 
¶ Caitlin Gard, Shawnee 
¶ Dena Mezger, Leeôs Summit 

¶ Charles Stevens, Kansas City, MO 
¶ Susan Pekarek, Johnson County 

Wastewater 
¶ Nick Arena, Lenexa 
¶ Dennis Randolph, Grandview 
¶ Rob Beilfuss, Olathe 
¶ Saskia Jacobse, Kansas City, MO 
¶ Katie Chandler, Kansas City, MO 

¶ Mark Jones, Kansas City, MO 
¶ Jack Messer, Overland Park 
¶ J.C. Alonzo, Shockey Consulting 
¶ Mahesh Sharma, Scott County ,IA 

¶ Larry Frevert, Retired 
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Public Works Institute-Public Works Management Fundamentalsñ Cont. from page 5 

The KC Metro APWA Chapterôs Public Works Institute is one of 18 authorized by APWA to provide training in public works 

supervision, management and leadership consistent with a curriculum focused on 11 core units of instruction presented in 90 hours of 

class time.  The 11 core units are: 

1. Supervisory Techniques and Skills 
2. Basic Management Skills 
3. Communications Skills 
4. Leadership Skills 
5. Community Service/Customer Orientation Skills 
6. Impact of Law on Public Works 

7. Fundamentals of Government 
8. Finance  
9. Resource Management Skills 
10. Overview of Public Works Operations 
11. Creating the Future  

Twelve of the spring 2017 Module III attendees completed their fourth module of the training and will be recognized as Public Works 

Institute graduates at the Chapterôs Holiday Party this December.  The 12 attendees finishing the 90 hour curriculum this spring were: 

1. Chuck Aldridge, Fairway 
2. Lyman Braden, Grandview 
3. Terri Dexter, Lenexa 
4. Kyle Fleeman, Overland Park 
5. Nick Lightner, Leeôs Summit 
6. Eric Nobert, UGWYCO/KCKS 

7. Aaron Oliphant, Riverside 
8. Jesse Rhynerson, Overland Park 
9. Steve Robbins, Leeôs Summit 
10. Dennis Torrence, Overland Park 
11. Chip Voigts, Lenexa 

12. David Wright, Lenexa 

We also had 19 first time students attend this springôs PWI. 

 

The following are some photos taken during the three days of April 2016 training (All photos can be viewed at http://kcmetro.apwa.net/
Page/PhotoAlbumPageEdit/11938: 

On the first morning, MPR 
Facility Manager Janice 
Chronister and Chapter 
President Rob Krewson 
welcomed the attendees  

Overland Parkôs Tony Hofmann 
and Kyle Dieckmann provided a 
presentation on managing 
construction  

Chip Voigts of Lenexa asks a 
question during an early session  

Todd Foster of MPR brought a 
new subject ñRisk Managementò 
to our PWI series  

Shawneeôs Caitlin Gard presented on ñPresentation 
Skillsò and then helped critique the students as 
they put their learning into practice  

Terri Dexter of Lenexa presented 
on the work she does in managing 
Lenexaôs street repair contracts  

http://kcmetro.apwa.net/Page/PhotoAlbumPageEdit/11938
http://kcmetro.apwa.net/Page/PhotoAlbumPageEdit/11938
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Public Works Institute-Public Works Management Fundamentalsñ Cont. from page 6 

Lenexaôs Nick Arena challenged 
the attendees with his 
presentation on ñEthical 
Dilemmasò  

Brad Phillips of WYCOKCKS 
explains how his ñgroupò 
responded to Nickôs ñEthical 
Dilemmasò question  

Mahesh Sharmaôs session on 
ñCustomer Serviceò was not only 
thought provoking but also fun  

Chuck Aldridge and Rick Allen 
were thanked for keeping the 
beverages iced down and the 
snack table full  

Jack Stack BBQ is always a hit on 
the last day  

Our 12 PWI attendees who 
finished their last module this 
spring and will graduate at the 
Chapterôs December Holiday 
Party  

Public Works Institute Module IVï Public Works Leadership Skills will be presented in October of this year at a location and exact 
dates to be determined.  Watch for details in future issues of the PubNews or on the chapter website:  http://kcmetro.apwa.net/ 

 

Director of Planning and DevelopmentðJohnson County 
Project InspectorðOlathe 

Transportation/Traffic EngineerðLawrence 
Civic Engineer I/IIðOverland Park 

Facilities Division ManagerðWichita 
Fleet Division ManagerðWichita 

Transportation SuperintendentðBelton 

http://kcmetro.apwa.net/
http://workzone.apwa.net/career/33674/Director-Planning-Development-Kansas-Ks-Olathe
http://workzone.apwa.net/career/33626/Project-Inspector-Kansas-Ks-Olathe
http://workzone.apwa.net/career/33430/Transportation-Traffic-Engineer-Kansas-Ks-Lawrence
http://workzone.apwa.net/career/33426/Civil-Engineer-I-Ii-Kansas-Ks-Overland-Park
http://workzone.apwa.net/career/33416/Facilities-Division-Manager-Kansas-Ks-Wichita
http://workzone.apwa.net/career/33415/Fleet-Division-Manager-Kansas-Ks-Wichita
http://workzone.apwa.net/career/33511/Transportation-Superintendent-Missouri-Mo-Belton
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U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  

May 26, 2017 
4:00PMñ7:00PM 

Ronald McDonald House 
2502 Cherry Street 

Kansas City , MO , 64108  

 

Come out during National Public Works Week and help the chapter feed the families that have children being treated at Children's 
Mercy Hospital.  This event is great way to show the generosity of Kansas City and KC Metro APWA Chapter to families that are 
going though difficult times.  We will grill hamburgers and hotdogs and prepare side dishes for approximately 50 people.  This is a 
great way to learn more about the KC Metro Chapter and network with professionals in the Kansas City area.  The chapter will also 

bring equipment for the kids to climb on and ask questions.   
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